CDC Meeting Minutes
February 22, 2022
Via Zoom

Present: Tom Teper, Alex Cabada, Kit Condill, Esra Coskun, Mike Dickinson, Amy Fry, George Gottschalk, Cindy Ingold, Jenny Johnson, Carissa Phillips, Celestina Savonius-Wroth, Wendy Shelburne, Jennifer Teper, Sarah Williams

Absent: Kyle Rimkus, Cherie’ Weible

Note Taker: Wendy Mintz

Agenda/Minutes
Tom opened the meeting asking for additions or changes to the agenda, and approval of last month’s meeting minutes.  Agenda and minutes unanimously approved. 

FY22 Spending
· Tom reached out to several Subject Specialists.  He met with some this past week and will meet with others within the next week.  Orders have been increasing.  Tom, Wendy, and George will meet next week to discuss the budget and spending.
FY22 Desiderata List
· Tom received one list from Area Studies.  Arts and Humanities has a list put together and will submit to Tom.  The Social Science division has one item that will be submitted.  The base package for ProQuest’s Periodicals Archive Index was purchased from ProQuest. We have access to several supplements via PQ Access & Build. Supplements to this program of electronic items may be available for purchase and added to the desiderata list.
FY23 Budget Discussion – Planning for a Flat Allocation			
· Esra Report on Submitted Information
· Esra has updated the spreadsheet as of today.  She has not heard from anyone regarding cancellations.
· Discussion about Planning Going Forward
· George cautioned everyone that funds ending in 631, 632, and 633 are irregular standing orders.  If an item has not been on the 9 fund consistently, it is likely not included in the budget.  This may cause some confusion.  Tom recommended meeting with George if not sure.  Irregular standing orders have historically been difficult to manage.   First, money will be spent on 9 funds for recurring expenses.  If additional funds are needed for recurring expenses, money will be used from 0 funds.  All division members should be reminded to look at the cancellation list asap.  The timeline to share this information with Campus faculty is mid-March.  Tom encouraged all units to review the cancellation list and comment by the end of February.  Esra requested that Subject Specialists submit their cancellations on their 9 funds directly to her.

Discussion Topics							
· DEI Collecting Program
· Tom met with Cindy to establish a mechanism for soliciting, evaluating, and approving a five-year gap fill program.  Tom asked for volunteers to assist with this program.  Cindy asked if other division members may participate in the program.  Tom welcomes members of the divisions and asked that those interested contact him by the end of this month. Tom anticipates five years of acquisitions.

Updates
Acquisitions – Gobi is experiencing supply chain and employee shortage issues.  They are trying to prioritize fiscal year ends across their customer base.  We have the option to switch to e-books.  Gobi orders have been coming in inconsistently.  As always, please order as early as possible.  E-book options may be the way to go if we cannot obtain print.
E-Resources- No updates.
Preservation Services – Jennifer submitted the following regarding binding.
Commercial Binding Workflow Update
Due to the ongoing impact of the Covid-19 pandemic, including rising materials costs and labor shortages, our commercial binding vendor has asked us to reduce the number of items sent per month. As a result, Preservation Services will make the following adjustments to our binding workflow:
1) Please do not begin any new or retroactive binding projects at this time. We would greatly appreciate it if sending libraries could maintain a fairly regular binding workflow; sending large quantities of binding at this time could result in backlogs and prevent patrons from accessing materials. 
2) We will be moving all our pamphlet binding back in-house. As a result, pamphlet binders will have solid boards on the front and back rather than the clear front cover binders used by the commercial bindery. 
3) Preservation is also developing guidelines to programmatically stop binding serials that meet certain criteria. For example, journals that are 1 inch thick or larger, adhesive-bound, with sturdy paperback covers may be good candidates to go to the shelf as-is. Binding multiple thick journals together in the same volume can result in structural failure or text loss in the gutter margin, so keeping as-is can be a better preservation choice. If sending libraries have any titles they think may be a good candidate to discontinue binding, please feel free to contact Shelby Strommer. 
If you have any questions about these binding workflow adjustments, please contact Shelby Strommer (strommer@illinois.edu), Collections Care Coordinator, or Lincoln Machula (machula@illinois.edu), Binding Specialist. 

Other Updates – George will schedule two drop-in sessions for discussion of recurring funds.


Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.


